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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
February 5, 2015
3:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Committee Members Patti Anania (Chair)

Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Tommy Carter – Council Auditor’s Office; 
The meeting was called to order at 3:05 p.m. by Chairwoman Anania without a quorum present. Ms. Anania and staff discussed the following items:
#757 – Auditor’s Office audit follow-ups: Previous follow-up report #737 still has some outstanding issues that remain to be resolved from various audits. The Sheriff’s Office Aviation Unit audit #718 was fully completed. Chairwoman Anania noted that a pattern of lack of or non-compliance with standard operating procedures and contract management systems continues to be a troubling finding. She has heard from Inspector General advisor Sheryl Steckler that enforcement of SOPs is going to be a high priority for the IG’s Office. Another continuing weakness is out-of-date signature cards on bank accounts and computer passwords remaining active after employees leave City service. Ms. Anania suggested that the employee exit interview when they leave City service could serve as a good opportunity to check on items such as bank signature cards, computer access, building keys and passcards, etc. to ensure that employees do not have access once they are separated from City service.

Ms. Anania briefly discussed the need to appoint a Nominating Committee in May to develop a slate of officers to be elected at the June meeting and discussed the vacant seats on the commission that need to be filled by the Mayor, Council and several CPACs.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:30 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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